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MORNING GRAIN COMMENTARY 

Morning Trends: 

 

Morning Trends   

as of 4:30 AM CST  

Corn 1 to 3 lower 

Wheat 1 to 3 higher 

Beans 10 to 12 higher 

Soy Meal 4.0 to 4.5 higher 

Soy Oil 55 to 60 higher 

 

 

Weather: A trough in western 
Canada will send occasional pieces of energy into the U.S. through the next 10 days. A stubborn ridge off the 
East Coast will cause the disturbances to stall over the Midwest or move north toward Hudson Bay. This should 
allow for more shower chances across the Midwest. The U.S. and European models show some distinct 
differences in how to treat these disturbances as they stall around the Midwest. I will use a model blend but favor 
the European. For the outlook period, temperatures on Saturday will be near to above normal across the country 
except in the Northwest where temperatures should be below normal. Below normal temperatures will spread 
into the middle of the country, but the ridge off the East Coast should prevent the cold air from making it to the 
East. A system will be in the Midwest over the weekend and will try to spread showers eastward. Another will 
follow behind it by a couple of days, attempting to do the same. Neither storm system is expected to advance to 
the East Coast, instead dying out over the middle of the country or being forced northward. -DTN 

NORTHERN PLAINS (LIVESTOCK/SPRING WHEAT/CORN/SOYBEANS): Dryness and drought continued to 
build over the weekend. There will be a couple of systems that will move through the area over the next week, 
but models are having a difficult time trying to figure out how to develop them. Showers will likely fall from these 
systems but do not look to be drought busters. -DTN 

CENTRAL/SOUTHERN PLAINS (WINTER WHEAT/LIVESTOCK/CORN/SOYBEANS): No significant 
precipitation fell over the weekend, though there were some very isolated showers on Sunday. There will be a 
couple of systems that will move through the area over the next week, but models are having a difficult time 
trying to figure out how to develop them. Rainfall in March did a good job of delaying or reducing drought, but 
drought has been trying to build back in over the last week as it remained hot and dry. The periods of showers 
this week are not expecting to be overly heavy, increasing soil moisture but still allowing for many to get into the 
fields for early planting. -DTN 

MIDWEST (WINTER WHEAT/CORN/SOYBEANS): No significant precipitation fell over the weekend as 
temperatures gradually rose. A few systems are expected to move into the region and stall, with periods of 
moderate showers continuing through the next week. This should help to increase soil moisture for some of 
those drier sections of the region. -DTN 

DELTA (SOYBEANS/COTTON): Dry conditions were noted over the weekend, allowing soils to dry and 
producers to get back into their fields in many cases. A couple of storm systems will move through the middle of 

The Stories of the Day: 

If both the left and the right have issues with it… 
https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/politics/biden-infrastructure-plan-
draws-attacks-from-right-left/ar-BB1firrT?li=BBnb7Kz  
 
Get your dollar back? https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2021-
04-05/goldman-axes-short-dollar-call-as-higher-u-s-yields-spoils-
bet?sref=u63QePaw    
 

https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/politics/biden-infrastructure-plan-draws-attacks-from-right-left/ar-BB1firrT?li=BBnb7Kz
https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/politics/biden-infrastructure-plan-draws-attacks-from-right-left/ar-BB1firrT?li=BBnb7Kz
https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2021-04-05/goldman-axes-short-dollar-call-as-higher-u-s-yields-spoils-bet?sref=u63QePaw
https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2021-04-05/goldman-axes-short-dollar-call-as-higher-u-s-yields-spoils-bet?sref=u63QePaw
https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2021-04-05/goldman-axes-short-dollar-call-as-higher-u-s-yields-spoils-bet?sref=u63QePaw
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the country over the next week, with brief periods of showers. Showers will keep soils moist but do not look to 
cause any more flooding. Still, planting delays will be possible. -DTN 

BRAZIL (CORN/SOYBEANS): Scattered showers started to develop back over central areas over the weekend, 
easing concerns for safrinha corn establishment and growth. Very little shower activity occurred over the south, 
in a reversal of last week. Scattered showers will continue over central growing areas this week. Showers over 
the central growing areas will be necessary to keep soil moisture from falling early due to later planting dates 
and the start of the dry season, which will come in a few weeks. Dryness over southern areas will start to cause 
a concern if frontal systems cannot move north from Argentina. -DTN 

ARGENTINA (CORN/SOYBEANS): Very little precipitation occurred over the weekend, being favorably dry for 
much of the country. A system this week will slowly move north late Wednesday through the weekend with 
continuous periods of showers producing heavy rainfall over southern and central growing areas. This would be 
untimely for maturing crops and could cause quality issues. -DTN 

EUROPE (WINTER WHEAT/CORN): Western areas were dry this weekend, but scattered showers fell across 
the east and south. Milder temperatures have helped winter crops awaken more from dormancy. A blast of 
colder air will spread across the continent this week. Several mornings below freezing could impact vulnerable 
young plants for the next week. Otherwise, soil moisture is favorable for winter crops. -DTN 

UKRAINE/RUSSIA (WINTER WHEAT/CORN): Scattered showers fell across the region this weekend, but 
temperatures remained mostly below normal, delaying winter crops from their springtime awakening. A blast of 
cold air moving through Europe will moderate as it gets into the Black Sea region but will still be near to below 
normal over the next week and continue the slower growth. However, with the ample soil moisture from winter, 
crops should find favorable conditions once they do awaken.  

NORTHERN AFRICA (WINTER WHEAT): Dryness continued over the weekend, with increasing concern for 
winter wheat that is getting further into and through reproduction. Eastern areas, which have seen far less 
precipitation this spring, are drawing more concern for yield prospects. There will be some isolated showers over 
eastern areas early this week with more for western areas later this week, but overall dryness continues. -DTN 

SOUTH AFRICA (CORN/SUGARCANE): Scattered showers over eastern areas benefited developing 
sugarcane while mostly dry conditions over western areas favored maturity and early harvest. Some isolated 
showers will be possible this week, but more dryness is expected. Later-planted corn is likely enduring some 
stress despite the overall wetness earlier this year. -DTN 

AUSTRALIA (COTTON/SORGHUM): Dry weather over the long weekend helped mature cotton and sorghum to 
dry out, and favored harvest activities. A tropical cyclone may develop off the east coast later this week, but it 
will have no significant impact to the eastern agribelt as the dryness continues to favor harvest. -DTN 

MALAYSIA/INDONESIA (PALM OIL): Showers have picked back up across much of the region, though there is 
still some concern for oil palm in western Malaysia specifically. The increased showers may be enough for the 
crop going forward, however. -DTN 

CHINA (WINTER WHEAT/RAPESEED/CORN/SOYBEANS): Scattered shower fell across the region this 
weekend, benefiting developing winter crops and prepping soil moisture for spring crops, which will start to occur 
in the next week or two. -DTN 

INDIA (WINTER WHEAT/RAPESEED/COTTON/SOYBEANS): Favorable winter and spring conditions should 
have much of the winter crops in northwestern India in good condition entering spring. Scattered showers have 
started to develop occasionally over the interior of India well in advance of summer planting season for cotton 
and soybeans, which starts with the monsoon in June. -DTN 
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Headlines 

> Malaysian June Palm Oil down 2 Ringgits  

> Dalian Futures Exchange were closed for holiday May corn up to the Yuan, May beans up , May meal up , 
May bean oil up , May palm oil up  

> Asian Equity Markets were higher, Japan’s Nikkei up .8%. China’s Shanghai closed for holiday 

> European Equity Markets are closed for holiday, German Dax up %, London FTSE up % 

> MATIF Markets are closed for holiday, June corn down to the Euro, May Rapeseed down, May wheat down  

> Remember the Date…March 10th…Parana, Brazil second season corn crop is late…clock is ticking towards an 
early frost? https://mygeohub.org/resources/879/download/Corn-growth-stage-day-and-GDU-calendar10.pdf       

> Save the Date…April 5th…Many western countries, but not the US, are celebrating Easter Monday…on top of 
that it will be Qing Ming Jie day in China, a national holiday for them 

> Save the Date…April 5th…The 3:00 PM CDT USDA weekly crop progress reports start anew  

> Save the Date…April 9th…Crop Production and S&D reports from the USDA  

> Save the Date…April 15th…NOPA Crush 

> Save the Date…April 24th…Anzac Day…as always if you need a professional spinner… 

> Save the Date…April 29th…US 1Q 21 GDP  

> COVID-19, India update https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/world/india-tightens-screws-as-covid-19-infections-
hit-new-record/ar-BB1fjaHf   

> ASF https://www.businesslive.co.za/bd/world/asia/2021-04-03-new-wave-of-african-swine-fever-hurts-chinas-
hog-herd/  

> FAW/locust/bird flu pretty quiet weekend  

> US Jobs numbers on Friday…916,000 new non-farm jobs created in March…unemployment rate falls to 6.0% 
from 6.2%  

> Friday the CFTC reported that the MM Funds as of the close of 3/30 were short 14,711 wheat, long 395,584 
corn, long 141,880 beans, long 58,235 meal, and long 80,140 bean oil contracts  

> Ukraine/Russia border war…could it be all about water rights? https://emerging-europe.com/news/does-
russias-military-build-up-mean-war-with-ukraine-is-imminent/  

Commentary  

It is another week in the Ags where the news is back loaded. On Friday we will get the next round of USDA 
S&Ds. The front half of the work week will be dominated by private guesses for the report. Speaking of the report 
the April numbers will include in its data the March stocks numbers that ended last week. What we will not see in 
this report will be in forward looks to the new crop balance sheets, this will have to wait until the May numbers. 
Speaking of what we are seeing this week is plenty of field work through out the US as we gear up for #plant21. 
Depending on what state you are in corn plantings that will comply with crop insurance programs will start in 

https://mygeohub.org/resources/879/download/Corn-growth-stage-day-and-GDU-calendar10.pdf
https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/world/india-tightens-screws-as-covid-19-infections-hit-new-record/ar-BB1fjaHf
https://www.msn.com/en-us/news/world/india-tightens-screws-as-covid-19-infections-hit-new-record/ar-BB1fjaHf
https://www.businesslive.co.za/bd/world/asia/2021-04-03-new-wave-of-african-swine-fever-hurts-chinas-hog-herd/
https://www.businesslive.co.za/bd/world/asia/2021-04-03-new-wave-of-african-swine-fever-hurts-chinas-hog-herd/
https://emerging-europe.com/news/does-russias-military-build-up-mean-war-with-ukraine-is-imminent/
https://emerging-europe.com/news/does-russias-military-build-up-mean-war-with-ukraine-is-imminent/
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earnest by this weekend. Weather that matters has arrived for the US. Given the forecasts for this week it feels 
like corn will be going in the ground early and often. Already many in the trade feel that the low water mark was 
seen for corn acres on the March reports.  

An investment in futures contracts is speculative, involves a high degree of risk and is suitable only for persons who can 
assume the risk of loss in excess of their margin deposits.  You should carefully consider whether futures trading is 
appropriate for you in light of your investment experience, trade objectives, financial resources, and other relevant 
circumstances. PAST PERFORMANCE IS NOT NECESSARILY INDICATIVE OF FUTURE RESULTS. 

  

 


